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 “Georgia’s Eagles taking care of All Veterans. All for one and o 

''Georgia Peaches and Magnolia Blooms Growing Support for Our Veterans.” ‘‘Georgia Peaches and Magnolia 

Blooms Growing Support for Our Veterans.”    ALA MEMBERS ORDER FORM  

all”; 

Hello, members we had a great time at the Spring 

Conference if you wasn't there you missed Deedy Harrell 

getting recognized for all her hard work with Girl State. 

Gabriele Barnett and Patty Hawkins really ''ROASTED'' me 

at the Homecoming Banquet on Saturday evening. 

Ladies, it is time to give a BIG PUSH for membership. I 

know Jane would really appreciate the help.  

I really appreciated everyone that took time to sale tickets 

on the basket, Silent Auction, Quilt and the ones that 

helped the Department on the Legion side to sell those 

tickets.  I would like to say thank you to every Unit that 

donated to the Special Project, ALA Foundation, AEF, 

Fisher House and Headquarters. I know we have our 

hearts in the right place. If your Unit hasn't had a 

fundraiser to send money in for these causes please do so. 

It would really help our auxiliary and our veterans. 

The year is coming to a close very soon. It has been a great 

year for me to serve as your Department President. I have 

really enjoyed visiting the Units and meeting with our 

Auxiliary members, Legionnaires, Sons and Riders. 

Just remember what our auxiliary is really about. You 

remember that you don't have to like everyone in your 

Unit BUT just do what is best for our Auxiliary. Everyone 

should practice GOODWILL in your Units.  

We are still collecting donations for our ''NO CAKE BAKE 

SALE'' all donations go to help our headquarters.  

I hope we will have a great convention!!!! We are 

planning some fun things to do. We are also planning 

some things that will surprise you. So please get your 

reservations in as soon as possible.  The forms are on the 

website www.galegionaux.org 
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A Word from the President 

American Legion Auxiliary, Department of Georgia, 3035 Mt Zion Rd, Stockbridge, GA  30281 

www.galegionaux.org   amlegaux@bellsouth.net   678-289-8446 

DEPARTMENT OF GEORGIA 

AUXILIARY  NEWS 

American Legion Auxiliary 

Honor Our Female Veterans 
 
For Female Veterans who join as new members for the 

2017 Membership Year, the national portion of dues 

($9.00) will be waived for their first year of 

membership. 

 

The American Legion Auxiliary Department of Georgia 

voted at our Fall Conference October 23, 2015, For 

Female Veterans who join as new members for the 

2017 Membership Year, the Department’s portion of 

dues ($8.00) will be waived for their first year of 

membership. 

 

Some of the Units are waiving their membership 

portion as well. 

 

Ladies this is one way we can Honor Our Female 

Veterans and build our membership. Make them feel 

welcome! 
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By Patty Hawkins, Department Secretary 

 

chair of the meetings.  It is the duty of the chair to run the 

meetings efficiently and to prevent unruly members from 

unduly prolonging the meeting or disrupting the meetings. 

A. Agenda - Make an agenda that lists the order of 
business and stick to it. 

B. Direct all Comments to the Chair – Do not allow 
cross talk between members.  There should be no 
discussion between members.  Everyone should 
address the chair 

C. New Topics should be discussed under New 
Business – During the meeting, new topics that are 
brought up should be debated during the “New 
business” portion of the meeting. 

D.  Call for a Motion – If the President allows a 
member to complain, ramble and consume time 
discussing a topic of business, it will solve nothing.  
Call for a motion to do something.  After the 
motion is made, another member must second the 
motion. 

E. Focus Debate – If speakers “for” and “against” the 
motion get off topic, direct them to talk only about 
the pending motion. 

F. Alternate Debate – Do not allow endless debate on 
one side of the issue.  If members only want to 
speak “for” or “against” the motion, the chair 
should call for the question. 

G. Discipline of Members During the Meeting  
1. Slight Breach – light rap of the gavel, point 

out the fault and advise the member to 
avoid it (e.g. addressing another member 
instead of the chair in debate, etc.) 

2. More Serious Breach – Warn the member or 
“call the Member to Order” by saying, “The 
member is out of order and will be seated”. 

3. Obstinate or Grave Breach of Order – After 
repeated warnings, the President should ask 
the Secretary to take down the 
objectionable conduct of the member.  The 
chair has no authority to impose a penalty 
or to remove the offending member from 
the hall.  The president should ask, “What 
penalty shall be imposed on the member?”  
Only the majority of the members can vote 
to sanction the member by order an apology 
or removal from the meeting. 

 

Anitia Owens, 1st VP Leadership 

By Anitia Owens, Department 1st Vice President 

 

 

1st Vice President / Leadership
   

This year is zooming by, guess that happens when you 

are busy with interesting things going on. 

 

Spring Conference was a very informative meeting. 

Hope everyone who came had a great time. 

 

Past Due Notices are being sent out this week, so 

Presidents be on the lookout for them. We still have some 

units that have not paid their obligations, if your unit has 

not sent theirs in please get them in now. This is very 

important, our Convention will be here before you know 

it and in order to vote the dues must be paid. Remember 

we voted NOT TO ACCEPT any payments for 

Obligations at the Convention. 

 

Don’t miss the deadlines for the forms:   

 

The Department is on a deadline as well as the Units. 

If you don’t get the paperwork in to us then we have 

no choice but to have everything sent to the 

Department. 

 

Be sure to send in your paperwork as to who is to get the 

Membership cards and Officers list once you have your 

elections. Please make sure all address and other info is 

correct. These forms can be found on the web page. 

 

Please continue to work on Membership, we are behind 

of last years goal. So do the very best you can. Thank you 

for all you do for our VETERANS. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Secretary 
 

Newsletter 

April Newsletter 

 

During the past few months I have been publishing in 

my section of our monthly newsletter articles that I 

feel may help us all in serving our Auxiliary.  Following 

is an excerpt that was discussed during a joint session 

with the American Legion.  In looking at it today, I still 

feel that it will be beneficial to us in holding our 

business meetings.  You can find the rules governing 

this information in our Unit Handbook and the 

Roberts Rules of Order. 

Special Problems 

The Unruly Member at Meetings.  One of the duties of 

a Unit President is to serve as the presiding officer or  



  Auxiliary News P3 

  

 

 

HISTORIAN CORNER 

 

To all the members who attended the Spring Conference, 
it was great to see you and thanks for your support of 
ALA. 
 
 
Ladies, time is running out on membership, we need to 
concentrate on getting in renewals of our members and 
recruiting new ones. We have seen a trend of decrease in 
our membership in the past years and we need to make 
this the year for us to reverse that trend. 
 
 
As of 3/22, Georgia is 399 members less than that which 
we had this time last year and National is over 24,000 
members less. I understand the challenges you have had 
just to maintain your membership.  Just remembers each 
membership you bring in gets your Unit closer to its goal.  
Each membership helps the Unit, District and 
Department in reaching their goals.  Please do not get 
discourage now we just need to work harder. 
 
Membership Chairman you must be innovative and open 
to change using your marketing skills to gain the interests 
of your members and others.  Those members that have 
not renewed this year, call or write them and tell them 
what is going on in your unit and how much the unit 
misses them.  Let's get them back. 
 
Raise what you Praise in Membership for April is Earth 
Day, April 22, 2017: Praise members and units that show 
interest in their communities.  Watch your Membership 
Grow:  Plant the seed in your community by sowing the 
seeds of Who We are, What We Do and Why We Matter.  
Spring into action. 
 
Let's keep those Georgia Peaches and Magnolia Blooms 
going forth for Membership. 
 
 
For God and Country 
 
 
 

 

 

 

   

By Jane Lawrence, Department 2nd Vice President 

 

 

 

 

 

By Valerie Brown-Debro, Department Historian 

 

 

2nd Vice President/Membership 

HISTORY REPORT 

WHERE ARE YOU STORING YOUR HISTORY? 

 Ideas: • Look through your own collection; assist a 

fellow member in searching through her collection; or 

search throughout the post/unit home for items. • 

Gather photos and document the event(s) at which 

they were taken as well as the people in the photos. • 

Learn the history of your unit, department, and national 

organization. If you do not have a written unit or 

department history, volunteer to help put one 

together. • Determine if your materials should be 

displayed in the unit or department Cavalcade of 

Memories. • For documents and photos, digitize them, 

making sure to make more than one copy and that the 

additional copies are stored in different places. (One of 

our members in Eatonton Unit, videotaped the National 

President’s Visit and sent her a copy.) Great Job!   

The History Committee preserves, displays and shares 

the history of the American Legion Auxiliary. The heart 

of the Auxiliary is in its unique records, items that our 

officers, members, and volunteers have donated, 

produced and compiled over the years. They provide 

unique testimony to the achievements of the 

organization, stimulate pride and enthusiasm among 

our members, and are invaluable to society by serving 

as informative and educational resources to a variety of 

potential users. 

Our National President Mary E. Davis came to visit 

Georgia. Make sure that you include the information in 

your History Report. Especially if she came to your Unit. 

Detail! Details! Details! 

Department Senior History Contest - It is strongly 

recommended that each department senior historian 

participate in the Department Senior History Contest.  

Department Junior History Contest - It is strongly 

recommended that each department Junior historian 

participate in the Department Junior History Contest.   

Continue page 4 

[Type a quote from the document or the 

summary of an interesting point. You can 

position the text box anywhere in the 

document. Use the Drawing Tools tab to 

change the formatting of the pull quote text 

box.] 
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  By Susan Hall, Department Chaplain 

 

 Chaplain 

ALA MIS PROGRAM ACCESS for UNITS--- 

Membership 

The fee is $10 per year per person (2 per Unit).  This is 

the fee National charges. Forms are on the website or 

call the Department for copies. Due to the enforced 

rules all forms must be completed and signed by 5 

current Unit Officer. Please let us know ASAP. 

If your Unit wants to continue having access to the ALA 

MIS I must receive new forms and $10 for each person. 

National will be billing the Department for any users on 

January 1, 2017. I have sent them a list of who to 

remove because payment was not received before 

December 20
th

. If you want to continue to have access to 

the ALA MIS, make sure your check is sent to the 

department before the end of January.   

 

 

           The Poppy Anchor dedication ceremony was 
wonderful at Spring Conference.  Thank you to the ladies 
of District 7 for the beautiful Poppy Anchor.  

                The Auxiliary/ Legion College was very informative, 
     I  hope everyone enjoyed it. 

             It is that time of year again that you need to be 
putting together your end of the year Chaplain reports 
and Prayer Books.  Chaplain reports are due to me by 
May 1st., Prayer Books should Be sent to your District 
Chaplains by May 1st.  District Chaplains Need to send 
them to me by June 1st.  
            I have received several prayers to be included in 
the Book of Prayers, I would like to receive prayers, 
scriptures, and poems from each Unit and District to be 
included in President Miriam’s Book. I am also looking 
forward to receiving a lot of reports and Prayer Books. 
            Please continue to keep our American Legion 
family, our Veterans, Service men and women our 
communities and their families in your thoughts and 
prayers. 
 
 I hope you all have a blessed and Happy Easter. 
 For God and Country 

 

 
Our Department Junior President toured the Augusta 

VA hospital and presented the National President 

with her very own pin. (Juniors at Unit 32 recited the 

pledge of allegiance and sung a patriotic song 

representing every state and branch of service during 

the National Presidents visit to their Unit) Make sure 

that you write it in your report!  

Year-End Reports Annual reports reflect the program 

work of units in the department. Each department 

History Committee chairman is required to submit a 

narrative report by May 15, 2017, 

 

 

 

 

We will be sending out 

Obligations Notices before the 

month is out. The faster you get 

them to us the better, as we will 

be getting ready for our 

Department Convention. 

 

 

 

Turner Middle School Going Red for 

Veterans and Active Duty Military                     

Douglasville, Georgia 

Mary Moore-Breeding, Music Chairman
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We are still having our NO BAKE CAKE SALE 

We are asking all members to send in the price you would pay for a cake. You don’t have to heat that 

kitchen up to bake one. Just save time and donate the money.  

Have you sent in your donation Yet? All funds donated go to the Department Headquarters General Funds. 

 

 

We have begun a new calendar year, with our 2017 

membership year 5 months in progress.  “Praises” are due to 

all departments for the dedication you are showing in 

renewing, rejoining and recruiting members.  Huge “PRAISES” 

go out to all departments for being over 50% to your division 

goals in membership.  We started the year off riding that 

roller coaster, but I know with all the department 

winter/spring meetings taking place now, our membership is 

going to ride that coaster to the top. 

As your national membership chairman, I am issuing a 

personal challenge to each division/Dept to reach their goal 

in 18 weeks, May 24, 2017, before Memorial Day.  In each 

division, every Department that is goal will be put into a 

drawing to win a special "Poppy" item valued over $50.  Upon 

drawing that Department, the winning Department will then 

hold a drawing of their units that reached their goal by the 

same date and that unit will get the prize.  This is just a 

small way for me to let you know how much I appreciate 

each unit in every department. 

 

As we continue in 2017 working membership, I leave 

you with this:  Communication is the real key to making 

your membership grow.  Share what you know with 

your members so they in turn can share with others.  

Show an attitude of gratitude toward each other.  Be 

grateful for all your members even though they may not 

attend meetings or functions as much as some, grateful 

you have your auxiliary family to share things with, 

work with, have fun and yes, even disagree with.  Your 

auxiliary family is just like the family you were born or 

married into, not always agreeing but never the less, 

FAMILY.  I know we will achieve our national 

membership goal if we all remember this, one can make 

a difference. 

~Marth Corriher, National Membership Chairman 
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 Bulletin # 2                                 Georgia Girls State                                   March 2017         

WHERE: Statesboro, Georgia at Georgia Southern University  

WHEN: June 11– 16, 2017 

Fee is $275.00 per girl 

District Counselor Fee of $275.00 and counselor selection is due ASAP 

QUALIFICATIONS: Interest in government, leadership, citizenship, honesty, scholarship, character, 

and completion of their junior year in high school.   

ORIENTATION: Orientation should be a part of your Girls State plan so that the girls and their 

parents understand in advance what to expect upon arrival. Please call on a staff member in your 

area to help with your orientation if help is needed. Former Girls Citizens can also be helpful when 

getting students prepared for the session.   

PUBILICITY: Unit chairmen, be sure to contact local media for coverage as soon as your delegates 

have been selected.  Many newspapers are willing to publish pictures and short articles about the 

program.  Invite delegates to a unit meeting after the session to report to the unit.    

FEE: Checks must be made out to Girls State and mailed to the Department Headquarters. Send the 

fee of $275.00 per girl to the American Legion Auxiliary Department Headquarters, 3035 Mt. Zion 

Road, Stockbridge, GA 30281 before April 20, 2017 to assure space for your girls. 

Reminder: Parent must fill out a medical history/consent form. A physical by a doctor is not 

required.   

APPLICATIONS: Applications are available by calling or emailing me, or they can be picked up at 

Conference or accessed on the website.    

To Be Mailed to the Director: After applications are filled out by the girl, the high school and the 

unit, please send applications, medical history & consent forms, parent waiver, a copy of both sides 

of the girl’s insurance card and photos to Deedy Harrell, 800 E. 10
th

 Avenue, New Smyrna Beach, FL 

32169 by May 10, 2017, This is the deadline, so please try to get them to me earlier, if possible. 

Delays cause your girls to have difficulty in getting prepared for the program.   If you find out that a 

girl is not coming after having sent in her application, please let us know.  We make phone calls to 

all no shows on Sunday, June 11, 2017, and it will help us if we can limit the number of calls 

necessary. Let us know even up the last day. 

After I received the application, I will send the forms packets to the girls.  If you plan to print the 

forms packet for your girls, please MAKE sure the documents are for the current year.  I plan to mail 

forms to all girls unless you specify that you have provided the current forms for the girls. 

WEBSITE: www.georgiagirlsstate.org   On the website you will be able to get applications and all 

documents necessary for girls’ packets.  Please do not give the girls old or past years’ documents. 

EMAIL: Georgia Girls State email: georgiagirlsstate@gmail.com  for the director, Deedy Harrell 

PHONE number:  770-337-7997 (Cell). Call or text. 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

APRIL 20, 2017 Checks for $275.00 per girl due to the Department Headquarters 

May 10, 2017 Completed applications, medical history and consent form, parent waiver, copy of 

both sides of the insurance card and photo of the girl due to Director. 

June 11, 2017 Arrival at Girls State between 1:00 and 3:00 PM 

June 16, 2017 Graduation at 8:45 AM and departure by 1:00 PM 

Please join the Girls State Booster Club!! This gives the girls extras that are not a part of the fee. 

We accept donations for extra staff members and necessary supplies for the program. THANKS! 

Feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns. Thanks for your support of American 

Legion Auxiliary Georgia Girls State. 

 

Deedy Harrell, Director 

http://www.georgiagirlsstate.org/
mailto:georgiagirlsstate@gmail.com
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  MEMBERSHIP FORMS READY 

The following forms have been added to website.  Please fill them out and return to the Department 

Promptly!  Please pay attention to the Dates and Deadlines that are listed on each of the forms.  These 

forms are very important for each Unit, and we have Deadlines to meet with National as well.  If you 

cannot locate the forms on the website please contact us ASAP so that we can direct you as to where 

they are located.  The forms are 2018 Dues Rate Change (deadline May 1st, 2017), 2018 Unit Data Form 

(deadline June 9, 2017), New Unit Officers 2017-2018 (must be received no later than 2 weeks prior to 

Department Convention deadline June 1st, 2017), Department Convention Credentials Form (must be 

received no later than 2 weeks prior to Department Convention deadline June 1st, 2017 & the New 

District Officers 2017-2018 (must be received 2 weeks prior to Department Convention deadline June 1st, 

2017).  Please locate the Forms, fill them out and return ASAP! 

Thank you, 

Krista  

 

 

 

 

Save the date! ALA National Convention 

The 97th annual ALA National Convention in Reno, Nevada  will be here 

before you know it! Mark your calendar, and plan to join us Aug. 18 – 24th. 

Whether you're a foodie, or outdoor enthusiast or a gambler you’ll find 

something to love in this exciting biggest little city in the world . At 

national convention, you’ll find: inspiration to continue serving veterans, 

military, and their families; new and exciting mission challenges on the ALA 

horizon; celebrations of success; and old and new Legion Family friends 

from across the country. Registration opens soon at 

www.ALAforVeterans.org.  

 

Children & Youth  

To recognize and reward the positive actions of our children and youth, the 

American Legion Auxiliary has two special national awards bestowed to 

youth nominated by units. The Youth Hero Award recognizes someone less 

than 18 years of age who performs a heroic act of physical bravery. The 

Good Deed Award is for youths 18 years of age or younger who have 

contributed in a special way to society through community service. 

 

http://americanlegion.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT01MTY2MDQ5JnA9MSZ1PTc3NTg2OTgwMyZsaT0zNDEzMzc5OA/index.html
https://www.alaforveterans.org/Awards/Youth-Hero-Good-Deed-Awards/
https://www.alaforveterans.org/Awards/Youth-Hero-Good-Deed-Awards/
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American Legion Auxiliary  
Department of Georgia  
3035 Mt Zion Rd  
Stockbridge, GA  30281 
 

 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 2017 

 

April 1, 2017  April Fools day 

April 9, 2017 Palm Sunday 

April 14, 2017 Good Friday (Dept closed) 

April 16, 2017 Easter Sunday 

April 17, 2017 Patriot’s Day 

April 22, 2017  Earth Day 

April 26, 2017  Administrative Professionals Day 

April 28, 2017 Arbor Day 

 

June 11-16, 2017 Girls State, GSU, 

Statesboro 

                                   ***DATE CHANGE*** 

June 16 - 18, 2017 Department Convention 

Duluth, GA 

                            June 15th DEC Meeting 6pm  

 

June 16
th

 – 18
th

, 2017   Dept Convention, Duluth 

June 15, 2017                 DEC Meeting 6:00pm 
 
National Convention: Reno, NV  

August 18-24, 2017 
 

President’s Theme: 

“Georgia Peaches & Magnolia Blooms 

Growing Support For Our Veterans.” 

 

Membership Theme: 

“Georgia Peaches and Blooming Magnolias 

will be going forth to increase our 

membership.” 

National President’s Theme: 

“ALA Members Pride” 

 


